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Principal’s Message 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
I am currently on leave attending a family wedding and the annual 
Principal’s Retreat and will return to work on Monday 19th September. 
 
Duilio Rufo 
Principal 
 

Assistant Principal’s Message 
I hope you had a great weekend; Newcastle put on some spectacular 
weather for us.  I visited my favourite shop yesterday – Bunnings, then 
spent a wonderful afternoon in my garden. 
 
Staff Retreat 
Last Friday, staff attended a Faith Formation retreat at the Apollo, with 
Ryan Gato, from the Catholic Schools Office Religious Education and 
Spirituality Team.  It was a day for staff to re-engage with being Fully 
Alive in our Catholic faith, to be in touch with our inner selves and 
acknowledge the connections we have with ourselves and God, others, 
and creation.  Staff spent time in prayer and reflection, as well as in 
conversation with colleagues.  We looked at the importance of 
imagination, discernment, prayer, openness, and artistic expression of 
our faith.  We also reflected on the importance of breathing deeply and 
just “being” in the everyday.  Thank you to Mr Smith for all your 
organisation to make the day so special. 
 
Week 8 Reflection 
Last week was such a special week, as we celebrated Child Protection 
Week, Indigenous Literacy Week, and the Book Parade.  Thank you to 
all the staff and students for your enthusiasm, especially to Sage T and 
Anna VdH for organising the 2nd Hand Book Sale, we will have a final 
amount that was raised for the Indigenous Literacy Foundation in the 
coming days.  Thank you also to Mrs Barker and Mrs Gleeson for a 
memorable Book Parade and Book Week Activities.  Thank you also to 
Cherie Johnson, a local indigenous author, who visited Stage 3 
students to read her first published picture book Guuluu Gimbaijar 
(Bush Friends).  I think Cherie may have inspired some of our students 
to follow their dream of writing a book. 
 
National Day of Mourning 
St Therese’s will be closed on Thursday 22 September, following the 
announcement of the National Day of Mourning.  The final day for 
students for Term 3 is Friday 23 September. 
 

Dates to Remember      

          

 

      15 & 16 SEPT – LOTUS                                

                                FUNDRAISER 

            

            18 SEPT-   FIRST HOLY 

                              COMMUNION     

 

           20 SEPT – RIDEFOR JUSTICE                    

 

           21 SEPT – YEAR 6 SPORTS DAY 

                             AT ST PIUS X 

 

           22 SEPT – NATIONAL DAY OF 

                              MOURNING – PUBLIC 

                              HOLIDAY 

 

           23 SEPT – LAST DAY  TERM 3 

 

            10 OCT –  FIRST OF TERM 4 

 

            21 OCT -  SOCKTOBER 

 

               3 NOV – KINDER  

                              ORIENTATION 

 

              11 NOV – KINDER 

                               TRANSITION 

 

             

 

 

 

         

                          

 

       

 

 

 

    

 



 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Lotus 
Thank you to the staff and students for their hard work in preparing for Lotus.  This Thursday 15 
September, parents/carers and family of Year 6 students are invited to a “Wine and Cheese” Art show 
from 6:00pm in the school hall.  The Year 6 students’ artworks will be on display for purchase, as will craft 
that has been created by Year 5 students.  On Thursday and Friday, all students in K-5, will visit the art 
show, where our Year 6 students will talk to them about the importance of the Lotus Foundation, children 
will then have time to buy craft at the various stalls that will be set up.  Last week, Jerome G, Andrea P, 
Georgia P, Harper S, Eloise C, Frankie H, Brianna H and Olivia H set up a stall and raised funds for Lotus, 
the amount will be published next week.  Thank you to these children for their initiative. 
 
A reminder to return all raffle tickets that were sent home ASAP.  The draw for this will take place on 
Friday, with a hamper for First (value approx. $250), Second (value approx. $150) and Third (value 
approx. $100) prices.  Thank you to the following businesses for their support of Lotus: 
 

• Sprockets 

• Draytons Wines 

• Bliss Beauty 

• Blanc Hair Studio 

• Europatisserie 

• Floweresque 

• Sherwood 

• FS8 Kotara 

• F45 Training Adamstown 

• STRONG Pilates 

• Miss Graham 

• Miss Pearce 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Ride for Justice 
As you know, last week was Child Protection Week and here at St Therese’s, we are a community that 
always promotes the welfare and wellbeing of all young people. Next Tuesday afternoon (20th 
September), our school will be visited by two young girls who are involved in the Ride for Justice. They 
are riding from Sydney to Coffs Harbour, to raise awareness and promote change to the current legislative 
procedures and processes in relation child abuse cases within the judicial system. They will ride into St 
Therese’s around 1:30pm where they will be welcomed and cheered on by our students. 
 
Please also consider scanning the QR Code on the advertisement below and signing the petition to help 
support positive change.  
 

 
 
 
Kaylene Maretich 
Assistant Principal 



 

 

RE News  
First Holy Communion – The first group of students to complete their full initiation into the Catholic Faith 
took place on Sunday. The group photo is below. The second group of students will make their First Holy 
Communion this coming Sunday (18th September) in the context of the regular parish Mass, 9:15am. We 
will then have a cake here at school, recess time on Monday 19th, for the students, to acknowledge and 
celebrate their completion of the Sacramental Program. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
Stage Masses Term 3 – Just a continued reminder of the upcoming Stage Mass dates:  
Stage 2 (Yr 3 & 4) Mass – 9:30am, Friday 16th September 
Infants – 9:30am, Friday 23rd September 
 
St Vincent de Paul Mass – We invite you to come along to a special Mass in St Therese’s Church, 
Thursday 22nd September at 7pm. I understand that this date is now listed as a public holiday, however, 
it would be particularly great to see some of our senior students there who lead and contribute so much 
to Mini Vinnies and other social justice initiatives within the school. There will also be a supper provided 
afterwards in the Hall. If you can come along and bring your child, please send me a direct email by 
Wednesday afternoon for catering purposes: luke.smith@mn.catholic.edu.au 
 
Luke Smith, RE Coordinator 
RE Coordinator 

 
School Community News 
VOLUNTEERING 
The Catholic Schools Office (CSO) has created an online application for the volunteering process.  On 
the volunteer site, you can find the Volunteer Handbook, and coming some are videos that go through 
the Volunteers Induction.  Applying through the volunteer site, results in your application going straight to 
the CSO, then the school gets updates once these are cleared.  If you already have your WWCC and 
completed a paper volunteer application, there is NO need for you to reapply.  If you would like to 
volunteer, and have not yet completed an application, please follow the link to do this online 
https://www.mn.catholic.org.au/people/volunteer/.    
 
When you apply online, you will be notified whether you require a WWCC and/or police check.  Please 
note: it can take up to 6 weeks for your application to be approved.  You now only need to apply once, 
further applications are only required if your circumstances changes e.g. change in name etc WWCC 
expires. 
Please advise the school via email when you register online, and we will contact you when the clearance 
is received.  
 
Belinda Palmer, Bursar 

mailto:luke.smith@mn.catholic.edu.au
https://www.mn.catholic.org.au/people/volunteer/


 

 

PBS 
PBS and Principal Awards 
This term we are focusing on the value of Hospitality. We congratulate the following children for receiving 
the PBS School Spirit Award for demonstrating HOSPITALITY by being generous to others: 

 
 
Principal Awards 
The following students will receive a Principal’s Award at next week’s School Assembly:  
 
KW – Scout M, Rafferty M & Evelyn V; KL – Reuben M; 2N – Joshua P; 2W – Mia H; 3N – Lee S & 
Amelia W; 3W – Kurt P; 3L – Oscar Y; 4L – Ly M, Orson M & Lucas O; 5W – Vivienne B; 5L – Eden H & 
Sophie S; 6N – Maya F 
 
Congratulations and thank you, children, for upholding the values and principles of St Therese’s. 
 
Date: Monday 19th September  Time: 2:30pm  Venue: School Hall 
 
Janine Schneider 
Primary Coordinator 

 
Indigenous Literacy Day – Wednesday 7 September  
At St Therese we celebrated Indigenous Literacy Day as part of Book 
Week, on Wednesday 7th September.  At 10.30am classes watched the 
Indigenous Literacy Foundation's annual Indigenous Literacy Day, 
National Digital Event - Celebrating Stories, Cultures and Languages. 
students will hear stories with an indigenous theme and connect with those 
stories through activities.  
 
Indigenous Literacy Day is a yearly initiative by Australia’s Indigenous 
Literacy Foundation. Through literacy programs, the organization seeks to 
improve the lives and possibilities of Indigenous Australians. Not just any 
literacy program, but one that puts the knowledge and wisdom of the 
indigenous people first.  
 
Australia’s First People have a deep knowledge of community, culture, and 
land. These are concepts of “literacy” that the western world may not 
understand. We must redefine what literacy means for different 
communities and their needs. To create forward-thinking spaces without 
losing roots. Indigenous Literacy Day advocates people’s right to an 
education in the languages they speak at home. It celebrates indigenous freedom of expression and 
participation in public life just as they are.  
 
Aldo Rufo, ATSI Coordinator 

School Spirit Award for demonstrating HOSPITALITY by being generous to others. 

KN 
Noah D 

KW 
Jamison C 

KL 
Eliana T 

Samuel C Penny F Max J 

1N 
Wren D 

 
 

1L 
Emilie A 

Xavier S  Chrishelle P 

2N 
Oliver A 

2W 
Benjamin C 

2L 
Bastian T 

Abbey L Tom C Jacob J 

3N 
Olivia H 

3W 
Bellamy W 

3L 
Grace S 

Brianna H Jack M Egan V 

4N 
Harry N 

4W 
Bruno R  

4L 
Lucia R 

Vienne T Mackenzie H Malia W 

5N 
Sophie G 

5W 
Spencer B 

5L 
Eva F 

Hunter C Ivy B Samuel M 

6N 
Olivia M 

6W 
Bailey K 

6L 
Isla O 

Katie C Luka M Dylan F 



 

 

LOTUS 
In Week 9, the Lotus Art Exhibition will be open for all students. The Year 6 students have spent this Term 
preparing for the show and creating their artworks that will be showcased. There will be craft items for 
sale, and all money goes towards the Lotus Foundation. The Lotus Foundation supports disadvantaged 
girls in Laos, and funds their education to help them get through school. 
 
The timetable for classes viewing the exhibition is below, and we ask that students bring a gold coin 
donation for entry. Students will view the artworks, be able to purchase items from Year 5’s craft stall, 
and have their face painted. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
Year 4 Excursion 

 

 
 



 

 

 

Sport 
Netball Gala 
Last Thursday, students from years 3, 4, 5 and 6 attended the Newcastle Netball Gala Day.  
St Therese's entered 7 teams: 
2 junior girls team 
2 senior girls team 
2 senior boys teams 
1 A grade open girls team 
 
We would like to congratulate all students for their exemplary behaviour, determination and 
sportsmanship. Some of the students had never played netball before, but this didn't stop everyone from 
having a great day learning new skills.  
 
These days do not run smoothly without the assistance of the parents and carers. Thank you to all the 
parents who helped with the organisation of the teams and for transporting the students to and from the 
venue. 
 
A special thanks to our team managers:  James Clarence, Michelle Cowling, Lauren Ross, Megan Collins, 
Lauren Ramien, Annabel O'Neill, Jess Le Compe and for all the parents who stepped in to help with the 
teams on the day. 
 
Regards 
Leanne Kepreotes & Carly Mortimer 

 

 
 
 
 
Congratulations to the year 4 boys Ryan v E ,Lucas  O’S, Harry N, Louie B, Hamish McG, Jake M and 
John D who played a “nail biter” in the game – Wests Bullets v City Tigers at Broadmeadow Basketball 
Stadium on Friday night.  It was an 18 all draw.  The boys showed great sportsmanship and their parents 
and grandparents cheered them on all the way. 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 


